






























































 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 April 6, 2011 
Mr. Ron Waterland 
Environmental Manager 
Wharf Resources (USA), Inc. 
10928 Wharf Road 
Lead, South Dakota  57754 
 
Re:  Fertilizer rates for revegetation at the Wharf Mine 

Dear Ron: 

As weʼve discussed on occasion in the past, application of fertilizer is not recommended for 
revegetation at the Wharf Mine when native species are seeded into replaced topsoil that was either 
direct hauled or replaced from a topsoil salvage pile.  This recommendation is based on significant 
observation over the past few years at both your operations as well as a multitude of others around the 
West.  We (as well as most other reclamation professionals) have observed that two negatives tend to 
occur with fertilization.  First, annual invaders (early seral weeds) are given a significant competitive edge 
and usually take full advantage of the additional nutrients, especially nitrogen.  Artificially enhanced 
populations of such weeds slows the germination and establishment of desirable taxa, leads to weed 
control issues, or both.  Second, diversity of desirable species is harmed because the more aggressive 
species, especially when given additional nutrients, take advantage and are able to outcompete less 
aggressive taxa.  We have found repeatedly that native species are well adapted to dealing with lower 
nutrient and/or natural nutrient circumstances and therefore, are provided with the competitive advantage 
(when fertilizer is not used).  It takes a little longer for thick stands of herbaceous species to develop, but 
when they do, they are more diverse and far more resilient to perturbation.  Therefore, unless replaced 
growth media is extremely poor in nutrient content (i.e., something other than topsoil or subsoil), 
supplemental fertilizer will tend to do more harm than good to the reclaimed plant community. 

If you have any additional questions on this or another reclamation-related matter, please donʼt 
hesitate to ask. 

Sincerely, 
CEDAR CREEK ASSOCIATES, INC. 
 

 
Steven R. Viert 
Principal 
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